PARKS AND RECREATION 
ADVISORY BOARD

September 7, 2016
@ 4:00 p.m.

A meeting of the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board was held on Wednesday, September 7, 2016 @ 4:00 p.m. in City Hall, 1313 N. Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.

Board members present:

	John Topp, Chairman
	Julie Herrington
	Sylvia Rivera
	Jane Mercier
	Jimmie Traylor

	Absent: Michael Galvan

Chairman Topp called the meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance followed.

CITIZEN COMMUNICATION - None

MINUTES FOR APPROVAL – MEETING OF AUGUST 12, 2016

A motion was made by S. Rivera to approve the minutes as presented.

J. Mercier seconded the motion and it carried unanimously by those present.

PURCHASE OF ADDITIONAL TREES FOR BEAUTIFICATION PURPOSES AUTHORIZED

Chairman Topp stated that this item was not for action at the last meeting and is now on the agenda for official action.

S. Rivera was in agreement for the purchase of additional trees but for the landscaping along Stuart Place Road.

[bookmark: _GoBack]It was noted that there was money available in this fiscal year’s budget that can be used for the purchase of additional trees. 

J. Mercier made a motion to purchase 16 trees at $85.00 a piece for placement along Stuart Place Road.

J. Traylor seconded the motion.

The motion carried unanimously by those present.

RECOMMENDATION TO CITY COUNCIL MADE FOR A NEW BOARD MEMBER TO FILL EXISTING VACANCY.

Chairman Topp asked for nominations from the Board members to fill the vacancy due to Glenda Ledesma no longer serving on the Board.

S. Rivera nominated Paul Powers, a former candidate for City Council.

J. Topp commented that he had also spoken to Charles Ramsey and he was willing to serve on the Parks Board.

Charles Ramsey stated that since he is already on the Planning and Zoning Committee, he would be willing to allow Paul Powers to serve on the Board.

S. Rivera made a motion to recommend the appointment of Paul Powers to the City Council to serve on the Parks Board.

J. Traylor seconded the motion.

The motion carried unanimously by those present.  

A comment was made that the first time that Mr. Powers could officially serve on the Board would be at the November meeting but he could still attend the meetings.  He would have not voting authority.

OCTOBER HARVEST MUSIC FEST TABLED

S. Rivera explained that she was not prepared to move forward with this event due to not having any sponsors and the fact that the City would have to purchase the beer and wine wholesale which require a permit from TABC at the cost of $250.00.  She added that this event needs to be well planned.

J. Mercier commented that the intent was to have a small band for about $300 and pay for the music through the sale of the wine/beer tasting tickets.  

S. Rivera pointed out that Brett Manning would be a good band to have.  It was noted that The Agency would have been the band and they were charging $1500.  This band would have been a big draw.

J. Traylor made a motion to table this event until next year and start planning well in advance for it.

J. Mercier seconded the motion.

The motion carried unanimously by those present.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 4:17 p.m.



_____________________________________
John Topp, Chairman



____________________________________
Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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